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WOC-UK Trainee travelling fellowships information for applicants:
There will be two opportunities per year for trainees to apply, with deadlines at the end of May and end of November. One fellowship will be awarded at the January financial planning committee meeting and one will be awarded at the WOC-UK June conference committee meeting. 

There are two eponymous fellowships available for orthopaedic trainees who are planning to spend a period of time working in the developing world. Each award is for £1500 towards the cost of travel, accommodation and living expenses.
The Gauvain Fellowship :
Sir Henry Gauvain, M.D., MChir. Camb., F.R.C.S. Eng., was the the Medical Superintendent of Lord Mayor Treloar's Hospital in Alton for more than 25 years. He was skilled surgeon and a keen proponent of the beneficial qualities of sunlight for healing. His name became synonymous with the pioneering work of the hospital with physically disabled children. When the orthopaedic hospital was closed by the government of the day in 1995, the people of Alton wished his memory to be upheld in the medical world by the award of this fellowship. 
The Ginger Wilson Bursary:
Ginger Wilson was an inaugural founding member and signatory of WOC international and an outstanding Orthopaedic Surgeon of International regard. To commemorate the sad passing of Ginger and his wife Pat, WOC-UK have decided to instigate a discretionary financial award to help support British Orthopaedic Trainees who wish to spend some time during their training, working in developing countries. 

Terms and Conditions:
1. Applicants must be WOC-UK members
2. Applicants can only be awarded an eponymous fellowship once, but those who have previously applied for a fellowship and been unsuccessful can apply again
3. Fellowships cannot be awarded retrospectively. 
4. On completion of the fellowship, WOC-UK requires all successful applicants to submit a report about their fellowship for the newsletter, submitted within 8 weeks of fellowship completion. Reports should focus on the education and clinical benefits of the fellowship, and should include 1-4 photographs.

5. On completion of the fellowship, WOC-UK also requires all successful applicants to deliver a short podium presentation about their fellowship at the WOC-UK annual conference

6. WOC-UK accepts no liability for the actions of candidates while on the Fellowship, or for activities related to it. 
7. Fellowships must commence within 12 months of being awarded 
8. By accepting a Fellowship, all awardees are agreeing not to partake in any activities that will bring WOC-UK into disrepute. 

WOC-UK Trainee travelling fellowships application form:
Please complete the following application and submit with a copy of your CV to secretary@wocuk.org . Submissions for the Gauvain fellowship should be made by the end of May each year. Submissions for the Ginger Wilson fellowship should be made by the end of November each year.

Name:

Email:

Telephone:

Home address:

Training region:

Current year of training:

Expected CCT:
Proposed dates of travel:

Duration of trip:

Country:

Institution(s):

Short description of your prospective fellowship (up to 100 words):
Estimated costs of travel and accommodation:
	Type of cost incurred
	Amount

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Details of any other funding received or applied for: 
Will you continue to receive a salary on top of any fellowship funding?
WOC-UK Trainee travelling fellowships application form:
Please provide further details of your proposed fellowship. Describe what you hope to achieve from the placement, including any particular skills you would like to acquire. Please give details of any research projects you hope to undertake, and any formal training / education that you plan on providing. Please also describe any aspirations that you may have for participating in future overseas work (maximum 1 page):
The Visiting Trainee Surgeon’s Charter - travelling to a less developed country:
We believe that the decision to organise a fellowship or placement in a less developed country is primarily out of an altruistic drive. Most volunteers feel they have a skill or resources which are lacking in other parts of the world and their visit is a way of sharing these. 
There are countless benefits that the visiting surgeon will most certainly gain from the experience, but these should not take precedence over the humanitarian goal of the mission. Thus we discourage trips motivated purely by “cutting experience”, “exposure to tropical pathology and surgery” or “a sense of adventure”. To approach global health on these grounds alone is essentially unethical and risks being seen simply as human experimentation. 
It is necessary to apply the highest ethical standards in your practice abroad, probably even more so than in the UK, since safeguards for patients often are not as stringent there as they are here and also since you are often going to be working under much less scrutiny, if only as a result of the staff shortages typical of these placements. 
We believe the following points constitute the minimum ethical considerations to bear in mind when planning one’s placement:
  
1. Approach:
· Ensure that all that you do is primarily for the benefit of the recipient country 
· Ensure supervision from a trusted senior is available in your placement 
· Do not tackle cases which you think are beyond your capabilities 
· Do not compete with local doctors, students and clinicians for operating time- form partnerships instead 
  
2. Pre-trip preparation 
· Make prior contact with destination hospital, including head of department, hospital director etc, especially if travelling with an agency/NGO which arranges everything for you. It is customary in the UK to go through these formalities, so it should be common courtesy to do the same abroad. 
· Have a plan of what you will do and come prepared to your placement 
· Read up about the health care system and common pathology you will encounter in your placement 
· Look for courses that will equip you with some of the knowledge and skills useful to work in these different and often challenging environments 
· Research what materials/drugs etc will be useful for you to bring 
  
3. General cultural advice 
· Respect local culture 
· Make an effort to learn basic language skills 
· Try and learn a little about the history and traditions of the country 
· You can read up about wider issues affecting less developed countries- aid, trade, history, colonialism, slavery etc. This will often make you more sensitive about subtle issues and help you with connecting with local people 
· Be polite, patient, courteous, punctual, appropriately dressed etc as per local culture, just as you would expect of visitors in the UK 
4. Work attitude
· ‘To understand all is to forgive all’
· Work ethics will invariably be different from the one you consider normal or appropriate. Remember work ethic is determined by many factors, including pay, promotion, job security, and other incentives which we pretty much take for granted here, let alone stringent managerial pressures. This can be very different abroad and one should take extreme care when criticizing people. You might want to criticize the system instead but again with care and tact. The appropriate thing is to enquire politely and try and understand the other point of view, while sharing with them your own work ethic. You can demonstrate the value of it through your own good example and through convincing accounts of it working from your own past experience. 
· Be aware of the gap in wealth between you and your colleagues potentially. Revealing your expensive equipment might not be appropriate, especially if you do not intend to leave them behind for the benefit of the hospital. 
· Planning what you bring should also reflect that and indeed you might find yourself carrying equipment that is not compatible with the health care setting you discover once out there. 
· Question the relevance of applying “western” standards of healthcare to the recipient country. It might not be applicable for a number of logistical and cultural reasons. 
· Be generous, but be careful not to create a culture of dependence. The latter can be frustrating to yourself and indeed end up being counter-productive to your mission. Giving to local projects and grassroots initiatives which you find attractive while abroad might be a more sustainable way of sharing your money with the community.
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